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purchase one of the homes.  Resident consultations will be conducted.  Currently out of the 72 
houses, 2 are vacant. The VHA’s homeownership policy will be updated. 
 
The Federal Home Loan Bank application was filed last month for Kidston and Olivio Towers.  
The VHA will hopefully find out by November if those funds will be received.  There is a meeting 
next week to start the specification process for the upgrades at the towers.  Once the FHLB money 
is approved, the VHA will be able to file a financial plan with HUD and move towards conversion, 
which will probably be next year. 
 
The RFP for D’Orazio is being finalized and will go out in the next 30 days.  The physical needs 
assessment is needed and financial plan will be worked on for review with the Board before 
submission to HUD. 
 
Mrs. Jones reported the heads on the light standards in the Tarkiln Acres parking lots are being 
replaced.  The new heads will be more modern and will be LED lighting.  New LED lighting is 
being installed in the apartments and energy saving water devices such as shower heads and 
faucets are also being installed. 
 
Mrs. Jones reviewed and discussed the Over-Income Policy presented for adoption tonight in the 
resolution section of the meeting.  The HUD secretary is talking about something the 
Administration wants to change with what is called illegal aliens in public housing.  This really 
means that if an adult had children born in this country and they are American citizens, the family 
can be subsidized.  They can move into a subsidized unit, but their subsidy is prorated.  The only 
residents the housing authority will subsidize in the household are those that are American 
citizens or nationalized citizens that are documented.  The VHA has two families and OCHA has 
one family that this would apply to.   
 
Mrs. Jones reported tonight’s revised agenda includes a revised organization chart and new job 
description.  The revised organization chart is due to a recent retirement effective June 1st.  The 
position of Assistant Asset Manager – Occupancy is being eliminated.  The two heads of the 
Occupancy Department will be Cori Goldsborough for Section 8 and Elizabeth Bermudez for 
Public Housing.  The new job title being proposed is Tenant Relations Officer.  The intent of this 
new position is to strengthen lease enforcement.  The VHA currently has a part-time inspector 
position, which filled by retired police officer, Steve Cleveland.  Steve is interested in this new 
position.  The VHA has some issues with unauthorized occupants, parking issues, smoking 
violations etc.  This new position is also part-time.  This position will also be utilized at Ocean City 
and Buena if needed and those Authority’s will be back charged for his actual time worked. 
 
Lastly, a resolution for the amendment of the Public Housing Admissions and Occupancy (ACOP) 
and the Section 8 Housing Choice Voucher Administration Plan (Admin Plan) is being presented 
to the Board.  There are two provisions that have been passed by HUD, which allows the Authority 
some efficiencies in processing tenant files.  Mrs. Jones reviewed and explained the provisions 
consisting of residents with fixed incomes conducting certifications every 3 years.  The other 
provision is self-certification of assets.  The residents can self-certify if they have $5,000 in assets 
or less.  98% of the VHA’s residents have less than $5,000 in assets.  If the Authority suspects 
there is an issue it can always ask for further verification. 
 
Everything is going well at Buena Housing Authority.  There was a recent eviction at Buena with 
a tenant who has been a problem for 9 years.  In regards to Ocean City Housing Authority, there 
is a lot of activity as far as redevelopment and development, which involves the NJHMFA and 
HUD. 
 
Commissioner Chapman briefly discussed the Over-Income Policy which has been an issue with 
all housing authorities throughout the country. 








